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Fairhaven Select Board 
Meeting Minutes 
   August 16, 2021  

 
 

 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice-Chairwoman Stasia Powers, Clerk Keith Silvia, 
Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, Cable Access Director Derek Frates and 
Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira 

The meeting was videotaped on Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Chairman Robert Espindola opened the meeting at 6:32 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room. 

Minutes 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the Open Session minutes of July 28, 2021. Mr. Silvia 
seconded. Vote was unanimous (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the Open Session minutes of August 4, 2021. Mr. Silvia 
seconded. Vote was unanimous (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the Open Session minutes of August 9, 2021. Mr. Silvia 
seconded. Vote was unanimous (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the Executive Session minutes of August 9, 2021. Mr. 
Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous (3-0) 

 
Town Administrator’s Report 
 
Ms. Graves attended the Massachusetts Collectors and Treasurers Association 50th Annual 
School at UMass Amherst to retain her certifications as a Certified Massachusetts Municipal 
Treasurer & Certified Massachusetts Municipal Collector. Some of the classes that she attended 
were Coaching, Performance Management & Discipline, Seasoned Treasurers/Collectors Test 
your Skills, Economic Update, and OPEB Assumptions & Pitfalls. Ms. Graves also taught the 
Tax Takings Forms Workshop class for the second year. 

Ms. Graves and Town Accountant, Anne Carreiro have been working to finalize the agreement 
with a grant consultant who will provide unlimited grant support as well as development support 
for five (5) grant proposals of varying complexity. Selectmen Espindola has examined the 
information that we received from the grant consultant and is supportive of this service. 

Ms. Graves told the Board the positivity rate for COVID continues to rise and has nearly doubled 
since last week. The Board may want to consider initiating a mask mandate for inside all Town 
buildings. 
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Ms. Powers made a motion to put up a mask advisory on the entrance of Town Hall. Mr. Silvia 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Committee Liaison Reports 
 
Ms. Powers said she had her first meeting with the Cable Advisory Committee where Cable 
Access Director Derek Frates updated the committee on the latest happenings in his Department. 

Mr. Silvia met with the Historical Commission last week. Historical Commission member M.J. 
Carvalho was successful in locating a historic marker after being lost for many years. MassDOT 
will install the maker back onto the Rt. 6 overpass.  

Mr. Espindola said he has been busy working with a Broadband consultant to try to gain some 
ARPA funds. 

Mr. Espindola will be meeting Fairhaven resident Jacob Miller, Senior Policy 
Adviser/Community Development Director to Senator Montigny regarding the visit of the 
Ambassador from Great Britain on September 2, 2021. 

Mr. Espindola announced the Executive Session for tonight is tabled until a future meeting.  

Nicole Podkowa 5K Road Race: October 2, 2021 

Mr. Espindola said organizers for the Event have reached out to the Police and will coordinate a 
safer route. 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the Nicole Podkowa 5K Road Race on October 2, 2021, 
contingent upon Police approval. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Economic Development Committee Appointment 

Chairman Espindola read letters from Nils Isaksen and Travis Rapoza requesting to join the 
Economic Development Committee. Mr. Rapoza stated he is interested in getting involved in the 
community. Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Travis Rapoza to the Economic Development 
Committee. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote passed. (2-1) 

Alternate SMMPO Appointment 

Mr.Espindola told the Board he would like to appoint Planning Director Paul Foley as the 
alternate to the SMMPO in the event that Mr. Espindola can not make a meeting, Mr. Foley 
could go in his place. Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Mr. Foley as the alternate to the 
SMMPO. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Representative Appointment to the Rogers Reuse Committee 

Mr. Espindola updated the Board on the appointments to the Rogers Reuse Committee. The 
Finance Committee has appointed Lisa Plante as their representative and the Planning Board has 
appointed Wayne Hayward as their representative.  

Fall Town Meeting 

The Board discussed the idea of holding a Fall Town Meeting. Ms. Graves will reach out to the 
Town Clerk for some possible dates.  The Board will discuss further at a future meeting.  
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Atlas Tack terms of engagement   

Ms. Graves explained the town is looking to hire Peirce Atwood to advise the Town on potential 
liability in the tax taking of Atlas Tack. (Attachment A) Ms. Graves explained Atlas Tack is in 
tax title for approximately 1 million dollars.  

Ms. Powers made a motion to enter into the contract with Pierce Atwood. Mr. Silvia seconded. 
Vote was unanimous. (3-0)  

Mr. Silvia left the meeting at 7:02 pm 

Representative Appointment to the Town Administrator Search Committee 

Mr. Espindola updated the Board regarding the Town Administrator Search Committee. The 
School Committee has appointed Pam Kuechler, the Finance Committee has appointed Robert 
Grindrod, the Planning Board has appointed David Braga and the Board of Public Works has 
appointed Cameron Durant as their representatives to the Town Administrator Search 
Committee.  

Town Administrator Search Committee Select Board Representative appointment 

Mr. Espindola said each Board member is allowed to make one appointment to the Town 
Administrator Search committee.  

Selectman Espindola made a motion to appointment Leon Correy as his representative on the 
Town Administrator Search Committee. Ms. Powers seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0-1) 

Selectwoman Powers made a motion to appoint Kimberley Trahan as her representative on the 
Town Administrator Search Committee. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0-1)  

Town Administrator Search Committee At- Large vacancies 

Selectman Espidola and Selectwoman Powers each provided their choice for the at-large 
candidate. 

Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Anne Morton Smith to the at-large position on the Town 
Administrator Search committee. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote passed. (2-0-1) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to appoint Gloria Perparas to the at-large position on the Town 
Administrator Search committee. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote passed. (2-0-1) 

Gloria Perperas and Anne Morton Smith (via zoom) told the Board they are grateful for the 
opportunity to serve on the committee and looking forward to the process.  

Resident Ann Richard, via zoom, inquired why Ms. Graves was in the room. Ms. Graves said she 
was not applying for the Town Administrator position.  

Town Administrator Search Position Statement update  

Mr. Espindola said the consultant is still in the process of updating the draft of the Town 
Administrator Search Position Statement.  
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Mr. Espindola said the executive session to discuss the Opioid Litigation Update has been tabled 
to a future meeting.  

At 7:22 pm Ms. Powers made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. (2-0) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 
Administrative Assistant 
 
A. Email from Attorney Crotty re: Pierce Atwood  
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Fairhaven Select Board 
Meeting Minutes 
     August 23, 2021  

 
 

 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice-Chairwoman Stasia Powers, Clerk Keith Silvia, 
Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, Cable operator Nick Doyle and Administrative 
Assistant Vicki Oliveira 

The meeting was videotaped on Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Chairman Robert Espindola opened the meeting at 6:31 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room. 

The Board observed a moment of silence for Retired Fairhaven High School teacher Charles 
Foley, who passed away on August 19, 2021 

 
Town Administrator’s Report 
Ms. Graves told the Board Chief Correia has updated her, the Town will receive $595,000 from 
grants for a new fire truck. There will be additional funds needed for the equipment. 

Ms. Graves said a grant consultant has been secured for ARPA. 

Ms. Graves said she was thankful that Hurricane HENRI went to the west and missed Fairhaven. 
Ms. Graves said this was a good “practice run” for any future hurricanes and thank you to all the 
Department Heads and staff for their hard work.  

Committee Liaison Reports 
Ms. Powers said Lagoa Friendship Committee will be meeting this week and she will be 
attending the Bristol County Advisory Board this week.  

Mr. Silvia had no meeting this week but Thanked the Public Works Department for opening on 
Saturday for residents to get their hurricane stickers. 

Mr. Silvia also thanked the Rogers Reuse Committee for cleaning Rogers School. The committee 
hired a cleaning company who filled 3 large dumpsters. 

Mr. Espindola thanked the Rogers Reuse committee for their hard work.  

Mr. Espindola said the Economic Development Committee met and has appointed Kevin 
McLoughlin as their representative to the Rogers Reuse Committee.  

Discuss Mission Statement and Charge of the Economic Development Committee and 
consider Alternate Positions   

Mr. Espindola said he would like to change the charge of the Economic Development Committee 
to have an odd number of voting members.  
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Ms. Powers made a motion to change the charge to read six (6) at large members and two (2) 
alternate members. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Joint meeting with School Committee to fill vacancy  

This item has been tabled until August 30, 2021. 

Aquaculture Public Hearing 

Morgan Dawiki, representative for Northeast Maritime Institute (NMI), Darryl Klinka, and 
Dennis Leahey met with the Board in person.  

At 6:42 p.m.  Chairman Espindola opened the public hearing (Attachment A). Harbormaster Tim 
Cox explained to the Board NMI, Mr. Klinka, and Mr. Leahey are looking to for the approval of 
three 2-acre aquaculture farms. Mr. Cox said for all three sites, once the Select Board makes 
their determination, all three applicants will then have to have the final approval of the 
Department of Marine Fisheries (DMF), and the Army Corps of Engineers before the 
aquaculture farms can be started. The applicants have followed the process by notifying their 
abutters and posting the notice in three public places as well as the newspaper. All applicants 
must be bonded and have insurance.  

Marine Resources Committee Chairman Michael McNamara told the Board the applicants have 
gone before the Marine Resources Committee and gotten full approval.  

Mr. Dawicki told the Board NMI is looking to add the aquaculture farm to develop an associate’s 
degree program in aquaculture. Mr. Klinka and Mr. Leahey are both interested in adding 
aquaculture farms in front of their properties as family businesses.  

Widemarsh Beach residents, Dale Powess, Mike Powess, Gene Nowak, Edward Ready and Brett 
Fortin asked several questions to the applicants. Some of the concerns were for the water fowl 
that are in the area, the natural debris that will wash along the shore and disrupting the kayaking 
in the areas.  

Mr. Cox explained the areas chosen for Mr. Leahey and Mr. Klinka are not productive or 
navigable areas and will not disrupt anything.  If the DMF feel these locations are not suitable 
they will not give them the approval.  

At 7:37 p.m. Mr. Espindola closed the public hearing.  

Mr. Silvia and Ms. Powers would like to see this move forward and wait to hear what DMF have 
to say.  

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the NMI site location for aquaculture as outlined in the 
packet. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve Darryl Klinka’s site location for aquaculture as outlined 
in the packet. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve Dennis Leahey’s site location for aquaculture as outlined 
in the packet. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 
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Meet and Greet Precinct 6 

Precinct 6 residents Linda and Wayne Gallant met with the Board to express concerns over the 
speeding cars on the east end of Bridge Street. Mr. Gallant said the Police have been helpful but 
he would like to see more speed signs posted and more patrolling in that area.  The Board 
discussed ideas to help the issue and will pass along the information to the Police Chief.  

Discussion on Tree Removals 

Ms. Powers made a motion to table this item to a future meeting. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0) 

COVID/ Consider Mask Mandate  

Mr. Espindola read a memo (Attachment B) from Health Agent David Flaherty regarding the 
most recent COVID cases. The Board feel it is important to protect the safety of employees and 
visitors to municipal buildings at this time and will reevaluate in a few weeks. 

Ms. Powers made a motion to require that all town employees and people entering town 
buildings wear masks effective Wednesday, August 25, 2021. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0) 

At 8:03 p.m. Mr. Silvia left the room  

Town Administrator position statement 

Ms. Powers said she had a few more edits to add to the position statement and would like to 
something regarding the revenue from the Acushnet Schools listed. Mr. Espindola would like to 
see something about ARPA. Each Board member will reach out the consultant to make the 
necessary changes and authorize Ms. Aicardi to release the position statement. The Board 
discussed the salary range. 

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the draft Town Administrator position statement 
condition upon the Collins Center outlining the salary as appropriate and to add the edits by Ms. 
Powers and Mr. Espindola. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote passed. (2-0-1) 

Mr. Silvia returned to the room at 8:13 p.m. 

Correspondence  

Ms. Powers made a motion to accept the resignation on Cultural Council from William J. 
Lavasseur and thank him for his service. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Ms. Powers made a motion to accept the resignation on Historical Commission from Suzan 
Galpin and thank her for her service. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Espindola announced there would be a special meeting of the Select Board and the School 
Committee, time to be determined, for the purpose of appointing a candidate in the vacant seat 
on the School Committee.  

At 8:22 pm Ms. Powers made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0) 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 
Administrative Assistant 
 
A. Aquaculture public hearing notice and supporting documents 
B. COVID memo from Health Agent David Flaherty 
 
 

 



 

                                          Fairhaven Select Board – August 30, 2021 Open Session –1 
 

 

 

Fairhaven Select Board 
Meeting Minutes 
     August 30, 2021  

 
 

 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice-Chairwoman Stasia Powers, Clerk Keith Silvia, 
Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, Cable operator Nick Doyle and Administrative 
Assistant Vicki Oliveira 

Also Present: School Committee members, Brian Monroe, Pamela Kuechler, Donna McKenna, 
Kyle Bueno and Colin Veitch 

The meeting was videotaped by Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Chairman Robert Espindola opened the meeting at 5:03 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room. 

The purpose of this joint meeting with the School Committee is to interview candidates for the 
seat left vacant on the School Committee, when Selectwoman Powers was elected to the Select 
Board on July 26, 2021. The term will expire in April 2022. 

Appointment to the School Committee  
 

 

Chairman Espindola explained the candidates will be interviewed separately, each being asked 
the same set of questions.  

Erik Andersen, Cathleen Marchessault, Robert Pimental each met with the Boards to answer a 
series of questions by the Board members. Each candidate was given some time to explain a little 
bit about themselves and why they would like to be on the School Committee. 

At the conclusion of the interviews the candidates all returned to the Banquet room.  

The Boards thanked the candidates for their time and decision to step forward and apply for the 
vacant seat. 

Mr. Monroe made a motion to nominate Mr. Anderson for the School Committee vacancy. Mr. 
Bueno seconded.  

 Mr. Silvia made a motion to nominate Ms. Marchessault for the School Committee vacancy. Mr. 
Espindola seconded.  

A roll call vote was taken as follows: 

Ms. McKenna in favor of Mr. Anderson, Ms. Powers in favor of Mr. Anderson, Mr. Veitch in 
favor of Mr. Anderson, Mr. Espindola in favor of Ms. Marchessault, Mr. Monroe in favor of Mr. 
Anderson, Ms. Kuechler in favor of Mr. Anderson, Mr. Bueno in favor of Mr. Anderson, Mr. 
Silvia in favor of Ms. Marchessault  
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Mr. Anderson was appointed to the School Committee until the April 2022 election by a 6-2 
vote. Mr. Anderson thanked the Boards for the opportunity to serve on the School Committee.  

The School Board and the three candidates left the Banquet Room at 6:06 pm 

Update on Mask mandate   

Ms. Graves updated the Board regarding some positive cases of COVID in the Town Hall and 
has enforced the mask wearing while in the building. The Board discussed the options and will 
revisit this at the next meeting to determine if more mandates will be needed.  

Mr. Silvia left the room at 6:11 pm 

Town Administrator position statement 

The Board discussed the updated position statement and read through the edits.  

Ms. Powers made a motion to approve the final revision of the Town Administrator position 
statement. Mr. Espindola seconded. (2-0-1) 

Mr. Silvia returned to the room at 6:15 pm 

Notes and Announcements  

Ms. Powers said she went to the Bristol County Advisory meeting where she was elected as the 
clerk for the committee. Ms. Powers said a large topic of discussion at the meeting was the 
ARPA funds. 

Ms. Powers met with the Lagoa Committee and the committee will be asking Town Art Curator, 
Mark Badwey for his advice on the display being sent over from the Azores. 

Mr. Silvia said he toured Rogers School last week and members of the Rogers Reuse Committee 
have done a great job cleaning the school. Because Mr. Espindola was away that day he said he 
would like to go for a tour also.  

Mr. Espindola said the Board has received correspondence from the Tree Warden to tour the tree 
canopy in the Center.  

At 6:23 pm Ms. Powers made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0) 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 



Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Alyssa Botelho .com> Wed, Sep 1, 2021 at 2:15 PM
To: vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov

Hi Vicki,


We just had a staff meeting and decided to go ahead with the Fairhaven TV sponsorship of the movie screening on
October 1st. Because of the COVID rules and such, we’d like to get on the Sept 13th selectboard agenda to explain our
plans and request approval. It’ll most likely be me zooming in, but Derek may attend too if he’s available.


Thank you!

—⁣⁣
𝐀𝐥𝐲𝐬𝐬𝐚 𝐀 𝐁𝐨𝐭𝐞𝐥𝐡𝐨

Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov> Wed, Sep 1, 2021 at 2:16 PM
To: Alyssa Botelho < om>

awesome.  

[Quoted text hidden]

Alyssa Botelho <a m> Thu, Sep 2, 2021 at 1:09 PM
To: Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>
Cc: Derek Frates <dfrates@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Here is our proposal to the selectmen!

Fairhaven TV is planning to host a second short film screening with Fairhaven filmmaker Alyssa Botelho in the Town Hall
auditorium on October 1st at 7pm. This free event would be modeled after the first, a screening of Alyssa’s college film,
“Junkie”, in January of 2020.

As Alyssa is a graduate of the Fairhaven High School Media Production program, she wishes to give the community a
first look at her latest project, “To Dust All Return”, which has been submitted to film festivals worldwide. A great way to
kick off the spooky Halloween season, it’s a 9 minute piece set in the early 1700s with themes of witchcraft. 

To ensure a safe event, we are proposing capping the audience at 100 attendants and enforcing the mask mandate. 

Because this screening format has proven itself to be a great evening of community connection, recognition of the
fairhaven high school media production program, and a celebration of the arts, we kindly ask the selectboard for their
approval.

Thank you!
—⁣⁣
𝐀𝐥𝐲𝐬𝐬𝐚 𝐀. 𝐁𝐨𝐭𝐞𝐥𝐡𝐨⁣⁣
Film/Media; Business Management | URI ‘21⁣⁣
7 4

On Sep 1, 2021, at 2:17 PM, Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov> wrote:


[Quoted text hidden]

Request to get on Sept 13 Selectboard Agenda

3 messages

mailto:vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov
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𝐀𝐥𝐲𝐬𝐬𝐚 𝐀. 𝐁𝐨𝐭𝐞𝐥𝐡𝐨⁣⁣

Film/Media; Business Management | URI ‘21⁣⁣




Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Contact form at Fairhaven MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com> Tue, Aug 24, 2021 at 1:56 PM
Reply-To: il.com
To: selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov

Hello Select Board,


Natalie Mello ( om) has sent you a message via your contact form (https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/
user/49/contact) at Fairhaven MA.


If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit.


Message:


Dear Members of the Fairhaven Select Board,


I am writing to submit my name for consideration to fill the current vacancy on the Historical Commission.


My husband and I first bought property in Fairhaven in 2008. The 18th century house in Poverty Point as a summer home
and weekend retreat.  In 2014 we decided that we wanted to move here permanently and began the house hunt for a
home that would function well for us.  We were thrilled to purchase #5 Fort Street and haven't regretted that decision
since (except for the summer of Pokemon!).  

For seven years I have looked for opportunities to get involved in this community for I believe it is important to contribute. 
I have attached my CV that includes a list of organizations that I have been involved in over the years. I would very much
like to lend my time and experience to the Fairhaven Historical Commission.


Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions or if I can provide more information.


Respectfully,

Natalie A. Mello

5 Fort Street





nam_cv_2021.pdf

265K

[Fairhaven MA] Historical Commission Vacancy (Sent by Natalie Mello,
om)


https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=a63354cfd9&view=att&th=17b794e451aeea7a&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw


Natalie A. Mello 
5 Fort Street 

Fairhaven, MA 02719 
m 

 
Curriculum Vitae 

Professional Experience  
The Forum on Education Abroad:  

2017 – 2018  Interim President (September 2017 – February 2018) 
2014 – 2021  Vice President for Member Services and Training 
2011 – 2014   Executive Director for Member Services and Training   

Worcester Polytechnic Institute:  
2000 – 2011  Director of Global Operations, Interdisciplinary & Global Studies Division   
2004 – 2011  Adjunct Faculty Instructor in the Interdisciplinary & Global Studies Division 
2002, 2006,  Faculty Advisor at WPI project centers: Venice, Italy; San José, Costa Rica; 
      2010  and Washington, DC  
1997 – 1999  Program Administrator, Interdisciplinary & Global Studies Division  
1995 – 1998  Evaluation & Continuous Improvement Leader, The Product Realization Consortium  
1993 – 1997  Program Manager, The Product Realization Consortium   

Clark University:   
1991 – 1993  Instructor of ESL, American Language & Culture Institute, Clark University  
1988 – 1993  Departmental Manager, Frances L. Hiatt School of Psychology, Clark University   

 
Education  
  M.A.  1995  Master of Liberal Arts, Clark University, Worcester, Massachusetts  

TESL  1993  Graduate Certificate in Teaching English as a Second Language, Clark University  
B.A.  1984  Studio Art, Connecticut College, New London, Connecticut   

 
Major Professional Accomplishments 

• Created and implemented Competency Credentials as part of The Forum on Education Abroad’s 
Professional Certification in Education Abroad 2016 

• Created and implemented The Forum on Education Abroad’s Professional Certification in Education 
Abroad 2012 

• Created and implemented The Forum on Education Abroad’s Critical Incident Database 2011 

• Team leader to rewrite NAFSA: Association of International Educators’ professional practice curriculum 
“Fundamentals of Short-Term Education Abroad Programming” 2007 – 2009 

• Created the WPI Faculty Development Training recognized by TIAA-Cref’s Theodore M. Hesburgh 
Certificate of Excellence Award 2003  

• Author of the successful nomination of WPI’s Global Perspective Program for recognition by the Institute 
for International Education’s (IIE) The Andrew Heiskell Awards for  Innovation in International Education 
2003-2004 

https://forumea.org/training-events/competency-credentials/
https://forumea.org/get-involved/quality-assurance-programs/professional-certification-in-education-abroad/
https://forumea.org/get-involved/quality-assurance-programs/professional-certification-in-education-abroad/
https://forumea.org/resources/data-collection/critical-incident-database/
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• Author of the successful nomination of WPI’s Global Perspective Program for recognition by NAFSA: 
Association of International Educators’ Internationalizing the Campus: 2003 Profiles of Success at Colleges 
and Universities, currently known as The Simon Award for Campus Internationalization.  

 
Professional Leadership 
  
• Senior Advisor, The Global Leadership League, 2016 – present. 

• Chair, The Forum on Education Abroad Council, 2008 – 2011. 

• Chair, 2nd Annual Standards of Good Practice Institute: Beyond the Basics of Health, Safety and Risk 
Management, Evanston, IL, June, 2011. 

• Co-Chair, Inaugural Standards of Good Practice Institute: Beyond the Basics of Health, Safety & Security, 
Charlotte, NC, March 2010. 

• Chair, The Forum on Education Abroad’s Annual Conference, Boston, MA, April 2008.    

• Elected to The Forum Council for The Forum on Education Abroad: 2 three year terms 2006-09, 2009-
12. 

• Chair, NAFSA: Association of International Educators, Region XI: Three year term 2005-08.  

• Mentor in NAFSA’s Academy for International Education, 2003–05.  

• Representative from Region XI NAFSA to the NAFSA National Leadership Team in the area of study 
abroad (SECUSSA: Section of US Students in Study Abroad), three year term, 2003-2006.  

• Invited member, Inter-Organizational Advisory Committee on Safety & Responsibility in Study Abroad, 
2004–11.  

Honors 

• Recipient of NAFSA: Association of International Educators’ Lily von Klemperer Award which 
recognizes professionals who have "brought other education abroad professionals along" in 
the field and who maintain the highest standards of professional ethics while sharing their 
skills, knowledge, and expertise with all colleagues. May 2010. 

• Recipient of NAFSA: Association of International Educators Region XI’s Sally M. Heym Award which 
recognizes individuals who have provided innovative, creative, and inspired leadership for colleagues, 
both in the region and at the national level. The award honors a professional who has made outstanding 
contributions to the field of international education. November 2010. 

• Awarded the University Ambassador Award as an “Outstanding Campus Leader” from President Edward 
A. Parrish of WPI, December 2003.  

• Nominated for Best Paper of 630 submissions:  Mello, N. A., How Can Universities Provide a Global 
Perspective for Engineers?  One Institution’s Solution, American Society of Engineering Educators Annual 
Conference, St. Louis, MO, June 2000.  

 
Selected Workshop Development and Delivery 
 
• Developed with Alma Clayton-Pedersen (formerly of AAC&U), a four hour workshop entitled Inclusive 

Excellence in Education Abroad.  This workshop, designed specifically for community colleges, focuses 
on issues of inclusive excellence and access to education abroad for all students.  

• Developed with Charles Morse, Director of the Student Development Center (WPI), an eight-hour 
workshop on “Mental Health Issues in Study Abroad”. Participants review trends in college mental 

http://www.nafsa.org/About_Us/About_NAFSA/Awards/Simon_Award/Simon_Award_for_Campus_Internationalization__Selected_Institutions/
http://www.nafsa.org/knowledge_community_network.sec/education_abroad_1/education_abroad_2/practice_resources_12/health_safety/responsible_study_abroad
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health with specific focus on high risk behaviors, identify certain mental health reactions to stress that 
can be problematic, and explore philosophical, legal, and practical concerns.  

• Developed with Joseph Storch, legal counsel (SUNY system), a full day workshop “U.S. Legislation Packs 
a Suitcase: The Clery Act, Title IX, VAWA and Related Obligations for Education Abroad” that has been 
offered around the country since 2011 to education abroad professionals, attorneys and risk managers.  

• Developed an eight hour workshop “Crafting Emergency Action Pans & Protocols”. Participants receive 
guidance on developing custom plans and protocols that should support their institution when the 
unexpected occurs.   

• Developed with Bill Frederick, (Safety Director, The School for Field Studies), a full day workshop “Risk 
Management for Faculty Led Short Term Programs”. Workshop provided an overview of major aspects 
of risk management in education abroad and preparation for faculty leaders to prevent and respond to 
incidents – both emergency and non-emergency.   

• Developed two modules on “Risk and Crisis Management” and “Assessment in Education Abroad” for 
the revamped NAFSA Professional Practice Workshop: Managing the Education Abroad Office delivered 
in 2007 & 2008 at the Annual NAFSA conference. Bingham, K., L. Kenney, N. A. Mello and K. Tuma, 
Professional Practice Workshop: Managing the Education Abroad Office Participant Manual; Trainer 
Manual NAFSA Association of International Educators: Washington DC. 2007 revised May 2008.  

• Developed a professional development half day workshop for participants in the NAFSA: Association of 
International Educators Academy Class I on Safety and Responsibility in Education Abroad, School for 
International Training, Brattleboro, VT, April 2005.  

Selected Presentations    

• Mello, N.A., Invited presentation to URMIA’s 2017 Northeastern Regional Conference, Insurance Claims 
Data and Mortality Rate - A Reality Check for College Students Studying Abroad, Boston, MA (April 
2017) 

• Mello, N.A., Invited panelist.  Plenary Session “International Risk Management” NACUBO Global 
Operations Forum, Chicago, IL (October 2015) 

• Hoye, W., N.A. Mello & W. Nicholson, Invited session: Study Abroad: Legal and Operational Guidance 
Contained within The Standards of Good Practice for Education Abroad, NACUA 2015 Annual Conference, 
Washington, DC (June 2015) 

• Storch, J., N.A. Mello & S. Gilbertson, Invited session: Reporting on Student Safety and Security Abroad: 
Legal Requirements and Best Practices, NACUA 2015 Annual Conference, Washington, DC (June 2015) 

• Mello, N.A., Invited session: The Forum’s Critical Incident Database Terra Dotta’ s Annual User 
Conference, Milwaukee, WI (April 2015) 

• Mello, N.A., J. Creighton & J Storch, Faculty Led Education Abroad: The Risks That Accompany the 
Rewards (and How to Address Those Risks), The Forum’s 11th Annual Conference, New Orleans, LA 
(March 2015) 

• Mello, N.A., C. Schewe, A. Schewe & R. Sobel, When Tragedy Strikes: From a Parent’s Perspective, The 
Forum’s 2nd European Conference Barcelona, Spain (October 2015) 

• Mello, N.A., Standards DO exist for International Programs: An Introduction to The Standards of Good 
Practice for Education Abroad, Wilderness Risk Managers’ Conference, Atlanta, GA (October 2014) 
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• Mello, N.A., Implications of the New Clery Handbook: What Does It Mean for Education Abroad? Invited 
presentation to APUAF’s fall meeting, via skype (October 2014) 

• Mello, N.A., An introduction to the Standards of Good Practice for Short-Term Education Abroad Program 
and a focus on Standard 8. Invited talk to the Kentucky Council on Education Abroad, Lexington, KY 
(October 2013) 

• Mello, N.A., Reflections on Health and Safety in Education Abroad, Keynote address at BASAA Spring 
Conference, Northeastern University, Boston MA (May 2013) 

• Mello, N.A., Challenging Traditions in Study Abroad Keynote address at the BUTEX 10th Annual 
Conference, Cardiff University, Wales (July 2012) 

Selected Publications   

• Hoye, W., & N.A. Mello, Study Abroad: Legal and Operational Guidance Contained within the Standards of 
Good Practice for Education Abroad, The Forum Focus, Vol 2, Issue 2. March 2016 

• Storch, J., N.A. Mello, Reporting on Student Safety and Security Abroad: Legal Requirements and Best 
Practices, NACUA 2015 Annual Conference Proceedings. June 2015 

• Global Citizenship: Students Solving Real Problems Around the World,  Richard F. Vaz, Natalie A. Mello, 
and David DiBiasio chapter in  Shaping Our World: Engineering Education for the 21st Century, Edited 
by D. Apelian and G. Tryggvason. Wiley Publishing 2011.  

• Mello, N.A., Managing Risk by Providing Training for Faculty, The Capstone Design Conference 
Proceedings, June 2010, Boulder, Colorado. 

• Mello, N.A., J. Davis, S. Ferst & M. Hogan, Fundamentals of Short-Term Education Abroad Programming: 
Participant Manual; Trainer Manual, NAFSA Association of International Educators: Washington DC. 
2009.  

• Bingham, K., L. Kenney, N. A. Mello & K. Tuma, Professional Practice Workshop: Managing the Education 
Abroad Office Participant Manual; Trainer Manual NAFSA Association of International Educators: 
Washington DC. 2007 revised May 2008.  

• Maximizing safety and security and minimizing risk in education abroad programs, B. Lindeman, N. A. 
Mello, J. Brockington, M. Johnson, & L McCabe chapter in NAFSA’s Guide to Education Abroad for 
Advisers and Administrators, 3rd Ed., Edited by W. Hoffa & P. Martin. NAFSA Association of 
International Educators: Washington DC. 2005.  

• DiBiasio, D., and N.A. Mello, Assessing a Nontraditional Study Abroad Program in the Engineering 
Disciplines, Frontiers: The Interdisciplinary Journal of Study Abroad.  Vol. X. 2004.  

• Carrera, F., D. DiBiasio & N. A. Mello, Undergraduate Engineers Get Credit for Saving Venice, ASEE 
Conference Proceedings, June 2003, Nashville, TN.   

• Davis, P.W. and N. A. Mello, Beyond Study Abroad: Expectations for International Experiential Education, 
International Educator, Winter 2003.  

• Davis, P.W. and N. A. Mello, The Last Word: A World-Class Education, ASEE Prism, Vol. 12, No. 5, January 
2003.   
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• Mello, N. A., Maher, K., & Miller, D. Providing International Experiences for US Engineering Students – It 
Can Be Done!  Frontiers in Education Annual Meeting Conference Proceedings, November 2002, Boston, 
MA.   

 
Grants Funded    

• Zhou, S., D. DiBiasio & N.A. Mello, International Research and Education: Planning Visits to Shanghai Jiao 
Tong University (SJTU), PRC, National Science Foundation Award 0805856 for $10,890, November 2007.   

• DiBiasio, D., N.A. Mello, Assessing the Peer Review Process at NSF Grant from National Science 
Foundation, for $9,940.  March 2006.   

• DiBiasio, D., N.A. Mello, S. Blaisdell, C. Hill, “Teaching Cultural Awareness, Diversity, and Technical Rigor… 
It’s Necessary but is it Possible?”  WPI Center for Educational Development for $5000.  April 2005.   

• Vaz, R.F., D. DiBiasio, N.A. Mello, & C. Demetry. The Impact of Study Abroad Experiences on Engineering 
Students, Proposal funded by WPI Educational Development Council 2000-2001 Grants Program, 
$13,500.  

 

Reviewer  

• Frontiers: The Interdisciplinary Journal of Study Abroad, published by The Forum on Education Abroad, 
2005 – 2011. 

• Quality Improvement Program (QUIP) Peer Reviewer Certified by the Forum on Education Abroad, 2009 
– 2011. 

• Journal of Engineering Education, published by the American Society for Engineering Education, 2005, 
2006. 

• ASEE/IEEE Frontiers in Education Conference, 2005.    

• Selection panel member for The Institute of International Education (IIE) Benjamin A. Gilman 
International Scholarship, Fall 2004.  

 
Board and Community Service  
 
• Board of Directors, Fairhaven Historical Society, Fairhaven, MA     2018 – present  
• Board of Directors, The Rotch-Jones-Duff House & Garden Museum, New Bedford, MA 2017 – present  
• Search Committee – Executive Director, RJD House & Garden Museum   2017 – 2018 
• Board of Directors, Abby’s House, High Street, Worcester, MA    2009 – 2013 

o President, Board of Directors       2011 – 2013  
• Chair, Abby’s Empowerment Fund Committee       2010 – 2012 
• Ad Hoc Audit Review Committee, Wachusett Regional School District     2006 – 2008   
• Wachusett Regional School District Committee, Holden, MA        2001 – 2005  

o Wachusett Regional School District Committee, Vice-Chair      2003 – 2004  
o Wachusett Regional School District Business & Finance Sub Committee - Chair  2002 – 2005  

• Paxton Historic District Study Committee, Paxton, MA      2003 – 2005  
• Board of Directors, Dynamy, Inc., Sever Street, Worcester, MA       1997 – 1999  
• Chair, Paxton Center School Council, Paxton, MA      1993 – 1995  
• Board of Directors, Richards Memorial Library, Paxton MA        1991 – 1994   
 



 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE- 

Contact: Leon Correy 

0/ leoncorrey@leon4fairhaven.us 

 

Town of Fairhaven Announces “Belonging Committee” to 

 Promote Diversity, Equity and Inclusion  
 

August 26, 2021 -  A new “Belonging Committee” to support Fairhaven’s efforts to become a 

welcoming town that recognizes diversity, pursues racial equity, and fosters inclusion has been 

announced and is recruiting members. 

The Belonging Committee will strive to identify and promote activities designed to further 

efforts of the core values of diversity, Equity and Inclusion, and to advocate for the human and 

civil rights of all. To ensure clarity for all, the committee will use the following definitions: 

Diversity includes all the ways in which people differ, encompassing the different characteristics that make one 

individual or group different from another. While diversity is often used in reference to race, ethnicity, and gender, 

we embrace a broader definition of diversity that also includes age, national origin, religion, disability, sexual 

orientation, socioeconomic status, education, marital status, language, and physical appearance. Our definition also 

includes diversity of thought: ideas, perspectives, and values. We also recognize that individuals affiliate with 

multiple identities. 

Equity is the fair treatment, access, opportunity, and advancement for all people, while at the same time striving to 

identify and eliminate barriers that have prevented the full participation of some groups. Improving equity involves 

increasing justice and fairness within the procedures and processes of institutions or systems, as well as in their 

distribution of resources. Tackling equity issues requires an understanding of the root causes of outcome disparities 

within our society. 

Inclusion is the act of creating environments in which any individual or group can be and feel welcomed, respected, 

supported, and valued to fully participate. An inclusive and welcoming climate embraces differences and offers 

respect in words and actions for all people. It’s important to note that while an inclusive group is by definition 

diverse, a diverse group isn’t always inclusive. Increasingly, recognition of unconscious or ‘implicit bias’ helps 

organizations to be deliberate about addressing issues of inclusivity. 

 

The Committee will provide guidance to local governing bodies, municipal organizations, 

businesses, and residents on diversity-related issues, discourage prejudices and discrimination, 

and encourage unity in our community. 

The first meeting of the committee will be held after the Select Board appoints the members. 

Agenda items will include the election of 7 voting members – ideally one from each precinct. 

The chair will be exempt from the precinct count and the school, Select Board, police and fire 

departments will have advisory seats. All are welcomed to join an open meeting that will be held 

on the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30 pm.  Please submit your letters of interest to the 

Select Board at selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov by 4:00 pm. on Thursday, September 9, 2021 

mailto:selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Leon Correy <leoncorrey@leon4fairhaven.us> Tue, Aug 31, 2021 at 6:50 PM
To: selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov

I’m submitting this letter to express my interest in being a member of the belonging committee. It was unclear as to
whether I need to submit this letter or if the creation of the committee serves as enough. 

However in the event I do need to submit please accept this letter for consideration. 

Thank you. 

Belonging Committee



Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Greg Weider < com> Thu, Sep 2, 2021 at 3:07 PM
To: selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov
Cc: Greg Weider < m>

Members of the select board

Letter of interest in the new Belonging Committee of Fairhaven

I moved to Fairhaven from Dartmouth in 2013 and live at 25 Hill st Fairhaven precinct 6 I believe. I am retired age 71 and spend time here and
in Florida. I happened to find out about this committee in Beth David’s little miracle. I love the idea and the mission statement as well as the
definitions. If I can be of use to the committee I feel this Is something I would like to get behind and help where I can. Thanks for considering
me. 

Sincerely Greg Weider 

Sent from my iPad

Letter of interest in new Belonging Committee


https://www.google.com/maps/search/25+Hill+st+Fairhaven?entry=gmail&source=g


Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

JOHN J HINDS <j .net> Tue, Sep 7, 2021 at 10:24 AM
To: "selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov" <selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hello Select Board;
This is to express my interest in joining your new Belonging Committee.
 
I’m a 69 year old retired West Island resident, and I have time to devote to causes I believe in.
I understand the inequities that some citizens may face in their workplace and living situations, and
many people have issues with inclusion for a lot of different reasons.
 
The teachings of Dr. Martin Luther King can be very relevant to today’s situation, as the racial
inequalities were first addressed in the 60;  elements of the past can be applied to today’s
situations.  I remember following the Southern Christian Leadership Conference.
 
My career has been marketing work, and all our best plans and programs stemmed from effective
fact finding vs. opinions and generalizations.   As an example of my interest, I would commit to
working with the committee to develop a list of pertinent equity type questions for a statistically
significant 250 people who represent problem areas to focus on.
 
Also, as a conservative catholic, I could possibly bring some diversity to the diversity committee!
 
I look forward to any possible next steps, thank you for your consideration.
 
John HInds
Fairhaven, Ma
6
 

Belonging Committee Applicant



Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Contact form at Fairhaven MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com> Wed, Sep 8, 2021 at 7:05 AM
Reply-To: 
To: Select Board <selectboard@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hello Select Board,

Diane Hahn (d ) has sent you a message via your contact form (https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/
user/49/contact) at Fairhaven MA.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit.

Message:

Board Members, I am writing to request a position on the Belonging Committee. I am currently serving on the
Commission on Disabilities, I am one of the co-founders of Fairhaven's Got Pride and I've been very active in town
government as a town meeting member for 15 years. I am committed to the values held by this newly established
committee and would appreciate the opportunity to serve on it. Thank you, Diane Hahn

[Fairhaven MA] Belonging Committee (Sent by Diane Hahn, )


https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit


To the Esteemed Select Board Members, 
 
I want to express my full enthusiasm and appreciation for Fairhaven’s decision to create the 
Belonging Committee. The stated goals of this committee align directly with what I feel my own 
personal purpose to be, and I am eager to contribute to this cause. 
 
My name is Kylie Bateman. I’m a business professional, the parent of two Wood School 
Scholars, and, as I’ve realized in just the last few years, a transgender woman. My path has at 
times been challenging, but I recognize that I’ve also only come as far as I have because I was 
fortunate enough to find community; people who offered strength and affirmation that could 
overwhelm my own fear and doubt. 
 
In my daily life I manage a furniture store, and for the last 20 years I’ve held every position a 
person can in restaurants and retail. I continue to work with and help all manner of people as my 
coworkers, customers and employees. Creating opportunity, resolving conflict, and providing 
motivation and encouragement basically comprises much of my professional efforts, but along 
with that I also create and provide extensive data analysis, and in my spare time I’ve been lucky 
enough to work with event planning and coordination for a small convention. 
 
I hope to be part of the important work we can all do for our neighbors, children and friends, to 
build those communities here at home. I believe we all have the capability and responsibility to 
lift each other, to counteract the social, structural and economic weights that pull at those that 
are already vulnerable.  
 
There’s a whole lot of good will in Fairhaven, but we have a lot of work to do as well. The 
Belonging Committee will help transform a lot of that individual positivity into focused, powerful 
action. I would be proud to commit my technical, social and personal talents and effort, and I’m 
thankful for your time and consideration. 
 
Warmly, 
Kylie Bateman 
6 Cottage St. 

 





 
Town of Fairhaven Surplus Equipment 2021 

 
 

Council on Aging 
• Seven small analog clocks 

• Two large analog clocks 

• 2 hand sanitizer units (Purell) 

• One Large gold colored framed mirror 32” x 36” 

• 2008 Ford Starcraft 14 passenger van with 118,377 miles 
 

Fire Department  
• 24D x 72L wooden 4 drawer desk with credenza  

Highway dept 
• 2002 ford utility truck (old unit #11) 

• 8’ truck bedliner 

• 12 chairs 

• 2 small welders 

• 1 large welder 

• 2 tractor tires (new) 

• 2 portable compressors (in pieces) 

• Old battery / altenator tester 

• 3 old jack hammers 

• Plastic – rear seat – from old police cruiser 

• Divider window 

• 1 sylvania vhs camera with battery and charger 

• 2 surf boards 

• 4 paper towel dispensers 

Marine Resources 
• 1959 Arkansas 14' Boat 

o Aluminum 
o Color: Blue 
o Engine: Johnson 1986 
o Horsepower: 20 
o Propeller 
o No Title  

• 1963 Arkansas Traveler 14.5' Boat 
o Fiberglass 
o Color: White 
o Engine:  Johnson 1963 
o Horsepower:  40 
o Propeller 
o No Title 

• 1969 Starcraft 14' Boat 
o Fiberglass 
o Engine drive type:  Outboard 
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o Propeller 
o No Title 

• Winco Generator 
o 7 Horsepower 
o Speed Clean Power Washer 
o 2200 PSI 
o 1.9 GPM 

 
Recreation Department  

• 6 Manual paper towel dispensers [ roll ] 

• 5 manual [ push button ] soap dispensers 

• 3 gallons , premium pink hand soap 

• 2 RCA speakers – As is 

• 7 Midland 2 way radios – As is 

• 4 Midland , dual charging units – As is 

• 1 Canon Pixma 245 XL Black ink Cartridge 

• 1 Canon Pixma MX 492 Printer – As is 

• 1 Netgear wireless N 150 Router – As is 

• 3 Multi plug outlet strips 

• 2 computer monitors – As is 

• 3 AM, FM , CD radios – As is 

• 1 Humidifier – As is 

• 1 Philips VCR – As is 

• 1 Scotch Thermal Laminator 

• 1 Olympus Digital D-460 Zoom Camera 

• 1 “L” screen baseball pitching protector 

• 1 Softball machine pitching protector 

• 1 Rawlings chest protector [ages 7 – 9] 

• 1 set of Rawlings shin guards [ ages 7 – 9] 

• 1 Catcher’s helmet [ ALL – Star brand] 

• 2 small Rawlings blue batting helmets 

• 2 medium Rawlings blue batting helmets 

• 1 large Rawlings blue batting helmet 

• 1 sm/med Nike Red batting helmet 

• 1 small Adams red batting helmet 

• 1 medium Adams red batting helmet 

• 1 T-ball Rawlings black batting helmet 

• 1 medium Adams Navy blue batting helmet 

• 1 Canon NTSC ZR85 Digital video camcorder 

• 1 Staples Multi Use -95 Laminator 

• 1 Blackstone Grill Griddle – 36 inch width (rusted but used only a few times) 
 
Town Hall 

• stackable file trays 

• Label maker 

• Paperclip holder 

• Candy tin 

• Small Hanging file holder  

• 2 flat screen televisions 



• 2 leather office chairs 

• 1 wooden cabinet with top 

• small desk 

• boxes of office material 

• 2 a/c units as is 

• HP 951 magenta and yellow ink  

• HP950 Black ink 
 
Tree Department  

• 2002 Chevy C6500 with 66,334 miles 

School Department 
• Leg curl machine (Fair Condition)  

• Quad extension machine (Fair Condition)   

• Glute/ham/ab station (Fair Condition)   

• Bench press apparatus (Fair Condition) 

• Inclined bench press apparatus (Fair Condition) 

• Nautilus smith machine (Fair Condition) 

• 45lb barbells (Fair Condition) 

• 3-File Cabinets (Poor Condition) 
 

Water dept 

• 2006 ford E250 van (old #131) 

• 2003 ford F250 utility truck 9 old #133) 

• Lister water pump – on wheels 

• Plate compactor 
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* There is no representative for the Fairhaven Buisiness Association currently on the committee and no record if the FBA still exists.
Consider changing the Charge to add one more AT-LARGE member. 

vicki
Typewritten Text
D6



vicki
Typewritten Text
D7





vicki
Typewritten Text
D7a

















 

vicki
Typewritten Text
E1

vicki
Typewritten Text
6:50 PM



 

 

“Our purpose is to help fund and support the Salvation Army and 

Mobile Loaves & Fishes, ministries that currently serve the needy and 

homeless in the Greater New Bedford area. Sufficient finances are 

necessary to establish or sustain a thriving, enduring, and successful 

operation. Two special Christian-based ministries in the New Bedford 

area, Mobile & Fishes fit into this category. 

While others choose approaches like walk-a-thons and bike-a-thons, a 

Serve-A-Thon is a proven fund-raising, fun-raising, friend-raising 

investment on the part of those who participate. Here is a quick 5 step 

guide toward understanding how it works: 

1 Pick a service that you can perform during a specific time period. 

2 Fill out a Serve-A-Thon pledge sheet with personal info and service 

place, time, and hours to serve. 

3 Find Sponsors willing to pledge money in a lump sum or hourly for 

your service. Have the sponsors fill out a line on the pledge sheet. 

Payment can be at this time. 

4 Perform your service during the time promised. 

5 Collect your remaining pledges from your sponsors. Turn in all 

collected” 
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Robert Espindola <respindola@fairhaven-ma.gov> Thu, Sep 9, 2021 at 12:26 PM
To: Barbara Lorentzen < com>, Paul Foley <pfoley@fairhaven-ma.gov>, Vicki Paquette
<vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Ms. Lorentzen,

Thank you for attending the walk the other night and for your thoughtful comments.

Ms. Graves ... If you could please include this email and the attachments, along with any additional information that is
provided by the Tree Warden in our Packets for the meeting, I would appreciate that.

Thank you,
Bob

On Thu, Sep 9, 2021 at 11:38 AM Barbara Lorentzen <b com> wrote:


Gentlemen and Ms. Powers:


After attending the “Tree
Walk” organized by the Tree Warden on
September 7th, I took a look
at Chapter 87 of the Mass General Laws that
describes the powers of the Tree Warden
in a municipality. I was
particularly interested in Sections 3, 4, 5, 14, which
are attached below.  I
was curious about
Mr. Collasius’ comment that he had the power to cut
down any tree without a
proper hearing. Why then in Section 3 are the
conditions for tree hearings spelled
out in such detail? There are exceptions
– Section 5 seems to give permission
to remove a tree for highway work.
After the outcry before the highway
construction on Green Street in 2016,
the BPW responded by listening to the
townspeople – not just the abutters
– and decided to remove only 9 of the 27
trees along the project. We were
given plenty of notice and 2 forums to voice
our concerns before trees were
removed. During the next two phases there were
opportunities to advocate
for fewer removals and an easement given by the
property owner at 79
Green Street spared an iconic oak tree. Other trees were
also saved. My
point here is that even though the BPW had the power to remove
trees, they
gave the townspeople plenty of notice and a chance to negotiate to
save a
few.
 
The new Tree Warden deserves
credit for his enthusiasm for planting trees
throughout the town. Many have
been lost in recent years and relatively
few new ones planted. But we’ve also seen
that many newly planted trees
have not survived, so more needs to be done to
pick the proper tree, the

Re: recent tree removals




proper site and to educate residents and park workers
to care for them.

 
The removal of 55 trees since
the Tree Warden took off ice is alarming. Early
on a few had publicly advertised
hearings. However, dozens in recent weeks
have been cut down without any notice
with the help of Eversource (?) Did
they give the town the minimum 90 day notice of
their plan specif ied in
Section 14?
As a daily walker along the
roads in the center, I saw trees marked with an
X one day and then in a day or two they
were down. I was particularly
shocked to see a tall tree with a full canopy
near the intersection of Laurel
and Church St cut down. Power lines did travel
through the branches but
couldn’t it have been trimmed instead? Also the tree near
the tennis courts
at Ft. Phoenix was cut – why?. This tree was spared by the
road
construction project and well away from power lines. Many trees lost
recently were old and in poor shape and probably should have been cut, but
maybe some could have been trimmed instead and lasted 5 or more years.
A
hearing might have delayed the process, but would have given residents
more
information about which trees were being removed and why. Our old
trees are
still contributing to the beauty of the landscape and keep us cool.
In the 19
years I have lived in Fairhaven, more than a dozen trees have been
lost on
Laurel Street south of Union Street, due to storm damage, old age,
driveway
construction, etc. The street is much hotter now in the summer.
I’m happy to
see 3 new trees planted and hope they survive, but also hope
to have the
remaining trees as long as possible.
 
At the Tree Walk Mr. Foley
stressed that an inventory needs to be done and
a plan needs to be formed to
address the maintenance, planting, and any
removal of our town trees. We should
heed his advice, not rush things and
follow the law.
Thank you .


Barbara Lorentzen
49 Union Street
Fairhaven MA 02719

https://www.google.com/maps/search/49+Union+Street+Fairhaven+MA+02719?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/49+Union+Street+Fairhaven+MA+02719?entry=gmail&source=g
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FAIRHAVEN PROPERTY LIST 
Bidder Registration at 11:00 AM 

Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at 12:00 PM 
 To be held at Town Hall, 40 Center Street 

 30 Day Closing 
 

1. 54 Main Street     9-78   Deposit $10K 
COMMERCIAL BUILDING 

 
2. 30 Ash Street      24-214   Deposit $10K   

SINGLE FAMILY HOME 
 

3. 9 Little Bay Road     28-14A   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 

 
4. 44 and 46 Camel Street    29-59, 29-60  Deposit $5K      

STRUCTURE/LAND PARCEL 
 

5. 0 Kane Street      31A-322  Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 
 

6. 0 Buist Avenue and 0 Buist Avenue    29A-24, 29A-29 Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCELS 
 

7. 0 Austria Avenue     29A-37   Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 

 
8. 0 New Boston Road     31-3   Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

9. 0 Balsam Street and 0 Cottonwood Street  43C-123, 43C-124 Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCELS 

 
10. 0 Bass Creek Road     43C-312  Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

11. 0 Reservation Rd., 0 Smith St., 0 Franklin St. 29B-66 , 29B-70, 29B-63 Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 
 

12. 0 Camel Street     29-61   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

13. 0 Abbey Street     6-111   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

14. 0 Chambers Street     41-59   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
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15. 0 Silver Shell Beach Drive    41-43   Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 
 

16. 0 Rocky Point Road/Ebony Street, Fir Street (n/k/a Misty Bay Road) 43C-363 Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

17. 0 Scallop Road     43B-270  Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

18. 0 Austria/Moravia Ave    29A-57   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

19. 0 Bonney Street     28B-488  Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

20. 0 Ebony Street     43A-261  Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
 

21. 0 and 0 Monondach Avenue    42A-327, 42A-328 Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCELS 

 
22. 0 Cottonwood Street     43C-159  Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

23. 0 Forestview Drive     31A-600Y  Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 

 
24. 0 Bass Creek Road     43C-43   Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
  

25. 0 Monondach Avenue     42A-224  Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 
 

26. 0 Camel Street     29-75   Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 

 
27. 0 Camel Street     29-54   Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

28. 0 and 0 Camel Street       29-47, 29-49  Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCELS 

 
29. 9 Hacker Street     28A-128  Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

30. Reservation Road      29B-11   Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 

 
 



31. 0 Tripp Street      27-57   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 

 
32. New Boston Road     40-20   Deposit $5K     

LAND PARCEL 
 

33. New Boston Road     34-38B   Deposit $5K     
LAND PARCEL 

 
34. 0 Hammond Street     31A-695  Deposit $5K     

LAND PARCEL 
 

35. 40 Rivet Street and 0 Rivet Street   31A-263, 31A-265 Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCELS 
 

36. 0 Lincoln Street     20-103   Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 

 
37. 0 Duchaine Street     34A-38   Deposit $5K      

LAND PARCEL 
 

38. 0 Fir Street      43B-357  Deposit $5K      
LAND PARCEL 
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

kdecicco-carey@sailsinc.org <kdecicco-carey@sailsinc.org> Wed, Sep 8, 2021 at 12:10 PM
To: Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hi Vicki,

 

I want to let you know that Cheryl Moniz has resigned her position on the Millicent Library Board of Trustees. She has
served on the board for 25 years.

 

She was a Select Board appointment in 1996.

 

Best,

 

Kyle

 

Kyle DeCicco-Carey [he/him/his]

Library Director

MS LIS, CA, DAS

 

Millicent Library

45 Center Street

PO Box 30

Fairhaven, MA 02719

 

508-992-5342, ext. 110

millicentlibrary.org 

 

Select Board Appointment Vacancy


https://millicentlibrary.org/
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Wayne V. Oliveira   
Commander  
125 Bridge Street   
Fairhaven, MA  02719   
  
 

September 4, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Select Board,  
 

The Fairhaven Village Militia and the Wareham Minutemen and Militia Companies will present a two-
day historical encampment at Fort Phoenix. Starting on Saturday September 25 from 9:00 a.m. to sunset, 
and Sunday, September 26, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
At sunset on Saturday, about 6:45 p.m. the fort’s five large cannons will be fired. If you have never had 
the opportunity to see the cannons fired, it is spectacular.  

Come talk to period costumed men and women about the fort’s history and life in the 1770s. See military 
drilling, flintlock musket and cannon firing demonstrations and see period activities such as tin smithing, 
leather working, carpentry, sewing, fire starting, and more.  

 
Sincerely,  
 

Wayne V. Oliveira  
 
Wayne V. Oliveira 
Commander  
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